
 PAGE 1 

 

TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES 

Annual Town Meeting 

Town Hall Council Chambers 

Zoom # 854 2983 2803 

May 15, 2023, Monday 

 

Present:    Arthur Mathews, President 

    Michael Molisse, Vice President 

    John Abbott, Councilor 

    Lisa Belmarsh, Councilor 

    Pascale Burga, Councilor   

Kenneth DiFazio, Councilor 

Fred Happel, Councilor 

Christopher Heffernan, Councilor 

Maureen Kiely, Councilor 

Gary MacDougall, Councilor 

Greg Shanahan, Councilor 

 

              

Also Present:   Kathleen Deree, Town Clerk 

    Richard McLeod, Town Solicitor 

    Brian Connolly, Town Auditor 

    Robert Hedlund, Mayor 

    Ted Langill, Chief of Staff 

    James Malary, Director of Municipal Finance 

Ron Mariano, MA Speaker of the House 

 

        

Recording Secretary:   Mary Barker 

 

President Mathews called the meeting to order at 7:37 PM. After the Pledge of Allegiance, Town 

Clerk Kathleen Deree called the roll, with all present.  

 

Vice President Molisse motioned to take Item 9 out of order. Councilor Kiely seconded the 

motion. Unanimously voted.  

 

REPORTS OF COMMITTEES 

 

Budget/Management Committee-Chair Michael Molisse 

Vice President Molisse reported that the Budget/Management Committee met on May 8, 2023 to 

deliberate the following: 

 

23 078- Appointment to Board of Library Trustees- Mary Mahoney 

This measure was referred to the committee on April 24, 2023. The committee met on May 8, 

2023 and voted to forward to the full town council with a recommendation for favorable action.  
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On behalf of the Budget/Management Committee, Vice President Molisse motioned to approve 

the measure; that the Town of Weymouth, in accordance with 2-10 of the town Charter, appoint 

Mary Mahoney of 109 Candia Street to the Board of Library Trustees for a 3-year term to expire 

on June 30, 2026. This is to fill the vacancy created by the resignation of Matthew Tallon. 

 

Councilor Kiely seconded the motion. Unanimously voted. 

 

23 079- Appointment to Scholarship Fund Committee- Cynthia Page 

This measure was referred to the committee on April 24, 2023. The committee met on May 8, 

2023 and voted to forward to the full town council with a recommendation for favorable action.  

 

On behalf of the Budget/Management Committee, Vice President Molisse motioned to approve 

the measure; that the Town of Weymouth, in accordance with 2-10 of the town Charter, appoint 

Cynthia Page of 34 Grampian Way to the Scholarship Fund Committee for a 3-year term to 

expire on June 30, 2026. This is to fill the vacancy created by the resignation of Donna Shea. 

 

Councilor Kiely seconded the motion. Unanimously voted. 

 

23 080- Appointment to Fourth of July Committee- Lisa Webb 

This measure was referred to the committee on April 24, 2023. The committee met on May 8, 

2023 and voted to forward to the full town council with a recommendation for favorable action.  

 

On behalf of the Budget/Management Committee, Vice President Molisse motioned to approve 

the measure; that the Town of Weymouth, in accordance with 2-10 of the town Charter, appoint 

Lisa Webb of 23 Church Street to the Fourth of July Committee for a 3-year term to expire on 

June 30, 2026. This is to fill the vacancy created by the resignation of Peter Webb, Jr. 

 

Councilor Kiely seconded the motion. Unanimously voted. 

 

OLD BUSINESS  

 

23 083-MWRA Water Application – Mayor Hedlund 

Mayor Hedlund presented the request; that the Town of Weymouth apply for admission to the 

Massachusetts Water Resources Authority (MWRA)Water System and that the Mayor take all 

necessary steps for the Town to secure a permanent connection to the MWRA system.  

 

Once engineering and design is complete and the regulatory permits are secured, any 

construction funding request will be submitted to Town Council, pending the approval of 

Weymouth’s application by the MWRA. Mayor Hedlund introduced his support team, and a 

slideshow supporting the plan was presented. 
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A discussion with the Council followed the presentation:  

Councilor Shanahan asked if a partial connection shortens the timeline? The response was that 

partial connections are generally shorter routes; the MEPA and permit process is comparable, but 

the construction would be quicker. They wouldn’t put in a pipeline in for part of the town.  
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Councilor Burga asked about the need for a wastewater plant and the costs incurred to the town. 

Mayor Hedlund responded that sewer improvements currently in town account for $20 million. 

Mr. Langill responded that the town does not have the capacity to go over their current 

wastewater MWRA limits. Union Point will have to come up with a solution for that.  

 

Councilor MacDougall noted the legislature dictates that the developer must acquire their own 

wastewater solution. Will the legislation be changed? Mayor Hedlund responded that the 

developer will have to bring in water and handle sewer needs. Upgrades are needed in certain 

areas. Water is separate issue, but partnering on the analysis and application. Rep. Mariano 

responded that the original legislation goes back 30 years. It always had the developer providing 

the water and sewer. It was always known that sewer capacity would always be an issue. A lot of 

changes, including in the legislation will be needed.  

 

Councilor Belmarsh has questions about what happens between now and 2030, the rates and the 

cost of the total project and its impact the taxpayer. She asked what is the opportunity to ask 

questions going forward. The administration mentioned a number of projects that included public 

input. Will the same be available to this? Mr. Langill responded yes; there will be opportunity, 

but this measure is solely to vet the application process. Any funding request will have to come 

before the council. Councilor Belmarsh asked what happens if application goes forward, and the 

cost is not what they want- what is the loss to the town. Mr. Langill responded the loss would be 

time, and the cost to the consultant. It will be a long process. The administration will be available 

for the public works meetings.  

 

Councilor DiFazio suggested community meetings are a good idea. Despite the numerous 

information, the residents deserve to know whether rates will be going up, down or stay the 

same. Chief of Staff Langill responded that there were 6 public meetings for Beals Park, and this 

will be a 2-year application process.  

 

Councilor MacDougall total buildout for this will be about 6-7 years. He didn’t see a total cost of 

buildout for the whole process. Mr. Langill explained the costs. President Mathews noted the 

difference in costs was the cost for Weymouth versus the region. 

 

President Mathews asked, process-wise, if the Town Council approves this the administration 

will work with Environmental Partners to secure estimated costs. will this also include SRA and 

the master developer costs? Before any funding requests are put forward for a permanent 

solution, he was of the understanding the town council would see any agreements between the 

parties, including town, MWRA, SRA, master developers, etc. Mayor Hedlund confirmed he 

thinks that is correct. President Mathews noted in two separate studies of the system, in 2012 and 

2022- concerns were brought up with introducing sources of water treated with different 

chemicals into aging infrastructure. The response was that is also the primary concern of the 

regional MA DEP. The primary concern with changing water chemistry is the release of lead; 

however, Weymouth has a fairly successful corrosion control program. They will have to do a 

pilot study to show there will be no detrimental effects. The other set of concerns is with 

changing disinfectants. The strategy will be to mimic what Weymouth is already doing. It’s not 

the first time it has been done. There is a track record in other towns and the issues are not 

insurmountable. MA DEP is involved every step of the way. President Mathews responded that 
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Weymouth is not a newer community; it has an aging infrastructure.  

 

President Mathews continued; 2 studies were done that talked about wastewater capacity by 

Weston & Sampson (2022) and an MWRA (October, 2022) studies that discussed the sewer 

capacity issues. The town was averaging 4.58 million gpd consumed, but what is being put into 

the wastewater system?  In analysis on November 2022, the average wastewater flow was 7.41 

million gpd which demonstrates the amount of I/I entering the sewer collection system. These 

extraneous flows entering from groundwater and rainwater runoff can reduce the useful life of 

the sanitary network and lead to sanitary sewerage overflows. Weymouth has an ongoing I/I 

reduction program that includes prioritized rehabilitation and replacement of aging infrastructure 

and effective sewerage infrastructure, and has a comprehensive metering program. Union Point 

has come up because there is a current zoning change request before the council. He is concerned 

with something in the proposed plan that impacts Weymouth. The MEPA certificate issued in 

2007 stipulates that the SWNAS development would include its own wastewater treatment plant, 

onsite. The town is taking 4.5 gpd from its system and putting over 7.1 gpd into the MWRA 

sewer system. Additionally, in the MWRA Water & Wastewater Evaluation of South Shore 

Communities done by C. M. Smith, Section 8 refers to wastewater expansion system and 

concluded that the authority did not have the capacity to accept new customers; specifically, the 

Weymouth-Braintree pump station Intermediate Pump Station (IPS) and Nut Island Headworks 

are observed to reach or exceed capacity during major storms. The plan before the council is 

asking for a change to the MEPA certificate in order to hook Union Point into Weymouth’s 

wastewater system. The town has issues with their wastewater system, and so does the MWRA. 

It came up during a recent Ordinance Committee meeting. He doesn’t want to see anything 

except a wastewater treatment plan there, and if changes are to be made to the legislation, it is 

one change he would absolutely support. He asked Rep. Mariano and the Mayor if they would 

keep in the legislation. He noted that another consideration to the plan would have Abington and 

Rockland’s wastewater added to Weymouth’s system. He adamantly opposes accepting flows 

from any other communities. It would restrict any future redevelopment in Weymouth. The 

Mayor agreed and credited Mayor Madden’s work on the I/I. They know Weymouth’s and the 

MWRA’s limitations. President Mathews looks forward to receiving additional information to 

review. Mayor Hedlund responded that MWRA indicates a separate application from Abington 

and Rockland will be submitted that will undergo the same review process. Again, President 

Mathews responded that he would not support any wastewater flows from Abington or Rockland 

going through Weymouth’s system.  

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS  

 

President Mathews announced he will be out for at least the next few meetings due to surgery 

later this week and recuperation. He will attend by Zoom if he can’t travel.   

 

Overview of Legislative Activities for Fiscal Year 2023- Town Council President Arthur 

Mathews 

Pursuant to Section 6-6 of the Town Charter, the Town Council President shall deliver an update 

on the legislative activities of the Council, for fiscal 2023, which commenced on July 1, 2022. 
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The Town Council has held a total of 41 meetings thus far for fiscal year 2023.  This includes 

regularly scheduled 17 Town Council Meetings, 1 Special Town Council Meetings, and 23 

meetings of the 12 committees under the Council’s jurisdiction.   

    

As the legislative branch of government, the Town Council is responsible for approving 

measures, new appointments and reappointments, town ordinances, and the operating budget for 

the town, as submitted by Mayor Hedlund. Over the course of this fiscal year, the council 

approved 14 appointments, including the Town Auditor, Brian Connolly, and 23 reappointments.   

 

The Council, in deliberating the budget, and pursuant to the town charter, cannot increase, but 

can only reduce the budget. 

 

Serving as President of the Town Council is an extreme privilege.  I am honored by my 

colleagues’ trust in me to lead this esteemed body for a second consecutive term. 

 

In addition to the measures the Mayor presents in his proposed FY24 budget tonight, I would 

also like to take a moment to highlight actions taken by the Town Council in fiscal 2023: 

The town Council approved the municipal aggregation of electricity to assist residents and 

businesses with competitive electricity delivery rates, adoption of a classification tax rate shift of 

1.46 for commercial, industrial and personal property taxes with no residential exemption, utility 

petitions for conduit and pole installations, and the acceptance of a land donation for park 

purposes at Wash / Broad, and acceptance of a gift and creation of a gift account. The Council 

contracted for an independent audit for FY23 and 24, and authorized the creation of a Special 

Purpose Stabilization Fund for funds received as a result of the Opioid Settlement. The following 

financial measures were approved:  

 

CPA funding: 

• $3.8 million for the restoration and construction of Beals Park, including playground 

and gazebo  

• $495,000 for Village Cemetery crypt, Fogg Library Window repairs and Osprey 

Overlook Park Improvements 

 

Water Retained Earnings: 

• $ 250,000 for Meter Replacement and Water Audit 

 

Free Cash  

• $820,000 for fire department overtime 

• $330,000 for police department overtime 

 

Reserve Fund Transfers of 414,375 for: 

• Town Clerk election expenses 

• Police Department Taser Replacements 

• Assessor expenses for Valuation / Consulting 

• Library Overtime 

• Accounting services following the Town Accountant’s retirement 

• Legal expenses 
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• Unpaid bills 

• Grant matching funds 

• Insurance endorsements  

In other actions, the Town Council considered and placed on file a Citizens Petition – Proposed 

New Building Moratorium, adopted traffic regulations at Wharf and East Streets, and currently 

considering school zone limits on portions of Pleasant, Commercial and Washington Streets. A 

proposal for Zoning and Land Use by-laws and Map for SWNAS is currently under review, along 

with the acceptance of 7 streets as public ways, that will favorably impact the chapter 90 

funding.  

 

I would like extend my sincere appreciation to my fellow Councilors, the employees of the 

Council and Clerk’s Offices, Mayor Robert Hedlund, his Administration, and the School 

Department for their ongoing efforts. 

 

Additionally, I would like to extend my appreciation to the residents of Weymouth, who by their 

valuable input during public hearings have brought to light important issues, and have illustrate 

the true definition of democracy. The Council appreciates your participation in local 

government. 

 

PUBLIC HEARINGS 

 

Vice President Molisse motioned to open the public hearing on the FY2024 Operating Budget, 

23 045 through 23 069 and was seconded by Councilor Kiely. These were advertised on May 5, 

2023.  Unanimously voted. 

 

STATE of the Town- Mayor Robert Hedlund 

Presentation of the Fiscal Year 2024 Budget- Mayor Robert Hedlund / Chief of Staff Ted Langill  

Mayor Hedlund reported the state of the town is excellent. This is the eighth responsibly 

balanced budget under his administration. He outlined key points in a slide presentation with 

Chief of Staff Langill.  

 

23 045- FY24 Annual Appropriation- General Government  

23 046- FY24 Annual Authorization – Revolving Accounts  

22 047- FY23 Annual Authorization – Gift Accounts  

23 048- FY24 Annual Appropriation – Sewer Enterprise Fund 

23 049- Sewer Department – MWRA I/I Phase 12 Allocation 

23 050-Sewer Retained Earnings – Sewer Infrastructure Improvements 

23 051- FY24 Annual Appropriation – Water Enterprise Fund 

23 052- Water Retained Earnings- Water Treatment Plant Upgrades & Improvements 

23 053- Water Retained Earnings- Water Treatment Plan Sludge Mitigation 

23 054- FY24 Annual Appropriation - CPC 
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23 055- FY24 Annual Appropriation - Facilities and Fields Enterprise 

23 056- Free Cash for Stabilization Fund Contribution  

23 057- Free Cash for OPEB Fund Contribution 

23 058- Free Cash Transfer for Pond Meadow Park 

23 059- Free Cash for Park Maintenance 

23 060- FY23 Snow/Ice Removal Deficit 

23 061- Free Cash for WPS Technology Needs 

23 062- Free Cash for WHS Career and Technical Education 

23 063- Free Cash for WPS Utility Vehicles  

23 064- Free Cash for WHS Furniture Replacement  

23 065- Free Cash for Wessagusset Front Access and Parking Lot Improvements 

23 066- Free Cash for Lovell Pedestrian Bridge 

23 067- Free Cash for WPD Records Management System 

23 068- Free Cash for Nash School Field 

23 069- Free Cash for WFD C12 Vehicle 

Capital Improvement Plan for Fiscal Year 2024-2028 

Councilor Belmarsh reported she looks forward to getting the information requested by the 

auditor. Chief of Staff Langill responded that ARPA funds were not included in the budget. They 

were put off until after the budget. 

 

President Mathews asked if there were any questions or comments from the public, to which 

there was the following: 

 

Robert Montgomery Thomas, no address given – commented that OPEB is underfunded, and if 

the town has to come up with its share, it will have to come from the taxpayers. He also 

commented on MWRA, affordable housing required by statute, and the council’s rejection of the 

republican nominees for appointment to the Board of Registrars and offered to throw his hat in 

the ring.  

 

Matt Tallon, -  fully supports any appropriation for the Tide Mill Brook replacement program.  

Chief of Staff Langill responded that the administration is committed to that project. It may be 

done in one or 2 phases. 

 

Vice President Molisse motioned to close the public hearing on the measures and was seconded 

by Councilor Kiely. Unanimously voted. 

 

COMMUNICATIONS AND REPORTS FROM THE MAYOR, TOWN OFFICERS AND  

TOWN BOARDS 
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23 084- Legal Department Line Item Transfer 

On behalf of Mayor Hedlund, requested that the town of Weymouth transfer the sum of $20,000 

from Town Solicitor Judgment/Claims line item to Town Solicitor Labor Relations Special 

Counsel line item to cover expenses through June 30, 2023 

 

Vice President Molisse motioned to refer the measure to the Budget/Management Committee 

and was seconded by Councilor Kiely. Unanimously voted 

 

23 085-Reserve Fund Transfer- Smelt Brook 

On behalf of Mayor Hedlund, requested that the Town of Weymouth transfer the sum of $12,500 

from the FY23 Reserve Fund to the Planning and Community Development Other Professional 

Services line item for the purpose of paying Weymouth’ share of additional costs of the Smelt 

Brook Ecosystem Restoration Feasibility Study (in Pond Meadow Park) being performed by the 

Army Core of Engineers 

 

Vice President Molisse motioned to refer the measure to the Budget/Management Committee 

and was seconded by Councilor Kiely. Unanimously voted 

 

23 086- Reserve Fund Transfer- Medicaid Reimbursement 

On behalf of Mayor Hedlund, requested that the Town of Weymouth transfer the sum of $25,000 

from FY23 Reserve Fund to the Finance Medicaid Reimbursement line item for the purpose of 

supplementing the line item to reflect actual expenses.  

 

Vice President Molisse motioned to refer the measure to the Budget/Management Committee 

and was seconded by Councilor Kiely. Unanimously voted 

 

23 087- Reserve Fund Transfer – HR 

On behalf of Mayor Hedlund, requested that the Town of Weymouth transfer the sum of $6000 

from the FY23 Reserve Fund to the HR Temporary Staff item for the purpose of paying costs 

associated with the town’s internship program.  

 

Vice President Molisse motioned to refer the measure to the Budget/Management Committee 

and was seconded by Councilor Kiely. Unanimously voted 

 

23 089- Reserve Fund Transfer- Asset Management  

On behalf of Mayor Hedlund, requested that the Town of Weymouth transfer the sum of $28,000 

from the FY23 Reserve Fund to the Asset Management Misc. Expenditures item for the purpose 

of paying costs associated with the lease of storage space located at 548 East Street, Weymouth 

MA 02189 

 

Vice President Molisse motioned to refer the measure to the Budget/Management Committee 

and was seconded by Councilor Kiely. Unanimously voted 

 

23 090- Free Cash for Riley Field Pickleball Courts 
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On behalf of Mayor Hedlund, requested that the Town of Weymouth transfer the sum of 

$320,000 from Free Cash into an 02 fund account for the purpose of funding costs associated 

with constructing four pickleball courts at Riley/Central Field, including fencing, lighting, 

spectator seating and shade structure.  

 

This is #117 on the 2024-2028 Capital Improvement Plan. 

 

Vice President Molisse motioned to refer the measure to the Budget/Management Committee 

and was seconded by Councilor Kiely. Unanimously voted 

 

23 091- Free Cash Transfer- Medicare Insurance 

On behalf of Mayor Hedlund, requested that the Town of Weymouth transfer the sum of 

$290,000 from Free Cash for the purpose of paying costs associated with the HR Medicare Line 

Item.  

 

Vice President Molisse motioned to refer the measure to the Budget/Management Committee 

and was seconded by Councilor Kiely. Unanimously voted 

 

23 092- Traffic Regulations: Lane Beach Vicinity 

On behalf of Mayor Hedlund, requested that the Town of Weymouth, through Town Council, 

pursuant to G.L. Chapter 40, § 22, and the Town of Weymouth Code of Ordinances, Section 13-

103(b) and Section 104(a), authorize the placement of signs regulating motor vehicle movement 

as follows: 

 

Parking Restricted  

Street  Side  Location Regulation Type 

River Street Both Between Neck Street and Back River Road No Parking Any Time 

Neck Street Both Between River Street and Bradmere Way No Parking Any Time 

Regatta Road Both Between Neck Street and Bradmere Way No Parking Any Time 

Beach Road Both Between River Street and a point 145 feet 

south of River Street 

No Parking Any Time 

Fort Point 

Road 

Both Between River Street and Sawtelle Road No Parking Any Time 

 

And cause the above restriction to be listed in the Town of Weymouth Code of Ordinances, 

Chapter 13, Regulations Affecting Motor Vehicles, Attachment 1- Appendix A under Schedule 

III, Parking Restricted. 

 

Vice President Molisse motioned to refer the measure to the Ordinance Committee and was 

seconded by Councilor Kiely. Unanimously voted 

 

23 093- Appointment to Boar od Assessors- Denice Alexander 

On behalf of Mayor Hedlund, requested that the Town of Weymouth, in accordance with section 

2-10 of the Town Charter, appoint Denice Alexander of 95 Parkview Street, Weymouth for 

appointment to the Board of assessors for a 3-year term due to expire on June 30, 2026.  
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This fills the vacancy created by the death of Robert Brinkman 

 

Vice President Molisse motioned to refer the measure to the Budget/Management Committee 

and was seconded by Councilor Kiely. Unanimously voted 

 

23 094-Appointment to Board of Assessors Alternate-Stephen Whalen 

On behalf of Mayor Hedlund, requested that the Town of Weymouth, in accordance with section 

2-10 of the Town Charter, appoint Stephen Whalen of 25 Lincoln Street, Weymouth for 

appointment to the Board of Assessors Alternate Seat, for a 3-year term due to expire on June 30, 

2026. 

 

This fills the vacancy created by Denice Alexander’s appointment as a full-time member. 

 

Vice President Molisse motioned to refer the measure to the Budget/Management Committee 

and was seconded by Councilor Kiely. Unanimously voted 

 

23 095-Appointment to Planning Board- Anthony DiFeo, Jr.   

On behalf of Mayor Hedlund, requested that the Town of Weymouth, in accordance with section 

2-10 of the Town Charter, appoint Anthony DiFeo, Jr. of 41 Thomas Road, Weymouth to the 

Planning Board, for a 5-year term due to expire on June 30, 2028 

 

This fills the vacancy created by the resignation of Rob Christian. 

 

Vice President Molisse motioned to refer the measure to the Budget/Management Committee 

and was seconded by Councilor Kiely. Unanimously voted 

 

23 096-Appointment to Weymouth Housing Authority- Janet Fogarty  

On behalf of Mayor Hedlund, requested that the Town of Weymouth, in accordance with section 

2-10 of the Town Charter, appoint Janet Fogarty of 97 Regatta Road, Weymouth to the 

Weymouth Housing Authority, for a 5-year term due to expire on June 30, 2028 

 

This fills the vacancy created by the resignation of Helen Maloney. 

 

Vice President Molisse motioned to refer the measure to the Budget/Management Committee 

and was seconded by Councilor Kiely. Unanimously voted 

 

23 097-Appointment to Zoning Board of Appeals Alternate- David Kabasin 

On behalf of Mayor Hedlund, requested that the Town of Weymouth, in accordance with section 

2-10 of the Town Charter, appoint David Kabasin of 28 Moulton Avenue, Weymouth to the 

Board of Zoning Appeals Alternate, for a 2-year term due to expire on June 30, 2025 

 

This fills the vacancy created by the resignation of former alternate Paul Koch. 

 

Vice President Molisse motioned to refer the measure to the Budget/Management Committee 

and was seconded by Councilor Kiely. Unanimously voted 
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23 098-Appointment to Zoning Board of Appeals Alternate- Charles Young 

On behalf of Mayor Hedlund, requested that the Town of Weymouth, in accordance with section 

2-10 of the Town Charter, appoint Charles Young of 39 Apple Tree Lane, Weymouth to the 

Zoning Board of Appeals Alternate, for a 2-year term due to expire on June 30, 2025. 

 

This fills the vacancy created by the resignation of former Alternate Rob Christian. 

 

Vice President Molisse motioned to refer the measure to the Budget/Management Committee 

and was seconded by Councilor Kiely. Unanimously voted 

 

23 099-Appointment to Commission on Disabilities- Gregory LaBella   

On behalf of Mayor Hedlund, requested that the Town of Weymouth, in accordance with section 

2-10 of the Town Charter, appoint Gregory LaBella of 105 River Street, Weymouth to the 

Commission on Disabilities, for a 3-year term due to expire on June 30, 2026 

 

This replaces John MacLeod as the Appointed Official of the Town. 

 

Vice President Molisse motioned to refer the measure to the Budget/Management Committee 

and was seconded by Councilor Kiely. Unanimously voted 

 

23 100-Appointment to Historical- Steven McCloskey 

On behalf of Mayor Hedlund, requested that the Town of Weymouth, in accordance with section 

2-10 of the Town Charter, appoint Steven McCloskey of 10 Millstone Lane, Weymouth to the 

Historical Commission for a 3-year term due to expire on June 30, 2026 

 

This is to fill the vacancy created by the resignation of Michael Murphy. 

 

Vice President Molisse motioned to refer the measure to the Budget/Management Committee 

and was seconded by Councilor Kiely. Unanimously voted 

 

23 101-Appointment to Commission on Disabilities- Charlotte Nichols 

On behalf of Mayor Hedlund, requested that the Town of Weymouth, in accordance with section 

2-10 of the Town Charter, appoint Charlotte Nichols of 24 Central Street, Weymouth, to the 

Commission on Disabilities, for a 3-year term due to expire on June 30, 2026 

 

This is to fill the vacancy created by the resignation of Ronald Rizzo.  

 

Vice President Molisse motioned to refer the measure to the Budget/Management Committee 

and was seconded by Councilor Kiely. Unanimously voted 

 

23 102- Reappointment to Board of Registrars- Janelle Quinn 

On behalf of Mayor Hedlund, requested that the Town of Weymouth, in accordance with 2-10 of 

the Town Charter reappoint Janelle Quinn of 29 Tamarack Trail, Weymouth to the Board of 

Registrars for a 3-year term due to expire on June 30, 2026 

 

Vice President Molisse motioned to take same night action on the measure, under 2-9b.  
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Vice President Molisse motioned to withdraw the motion. 

 

Vice President Molisse motioned to adopt the reappointment and was seconded by Councilor 

Kiely. Unanimously voted.  

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Town Council is June 5, 2023. At 10:48 PM; there 

being no further business, Vice President Molisse motioned to adjourn the meeting and was 

seconded by Councilor Kiely. Unanimously voted. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted by Mary Barker as Recording Secretary  

 

____________________________________________________ 

Approved by Arthur Mathews as President of the Town Council 

 

Voted unanimously on 26 June 2023 

 

     

  


